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EMARCH/APRIL 2007

NEWSLETTER OF THE POVG (PERTH OBSERVATORY VOLUNTEER GROUP INC).

Perth Observatory Volunteer Group Inc.

Minutes of Meeting -

Present:

G. Chandler, T. Edmett, K. Ford, B. Harris, N. Leerson, J.
McRobbie, . Milner, J. Morris, B. Neson, G. Prideaux, K.
Richards, L. Robinson, E. Walker,

Perth Observatory Staff: J. Biggs, G. Lowe.

Apologies:
T. Beardsmore, T. Beston, R. Boelen, M. Freeman, M. Hughes,
L. Martin , V. Semmler, A. Tiong

Meeting commenced at 7.13 pm

Confirmation of previous Minutes.
Moved J. Morris, seconded . Richards.

Business Arising from the Minutes.

o The three nights at Floreat Beach on January 16, 17 and
18 to view Comet McNaught with the public were successful
with the Tuesday and Wednesday being busiest. Thursday was
a bit cold and blustery but the comet was still seen. J. Biggs
thanked all the volunteers who attended for their assistance
and efforts.

Treasurers Report.
o B. Harris stated that the balance of the POVG inc. account
was unchanged at $158.70 with no income or outgoings.

General Business:

o K. Ford said that he had heard about the plan for Perth
Observatory to buy a 30 inch Obsession dobsonian telescope
and wondered if anyone would be keen to try and build it
themselves, J. Milner said it was a bad idea and from person-
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al experience it would take far longer than expected and be of
lesser quality than the one to be purchased. G. Prideaux said
that he wouldn't have the time to help. J. Biggs said that the
Observatory technical staff were already under a lot of pres-
sure and would not be able 1o assist at this time. The idea
was put aside.

o The Summer Lecture is expected to be given by Rob
McNaught at the end of March. A date has not been con-
firmed as it will rely on when McNaught can get a flight over
Discussion was undertaken as to whether the entry fee should
be raised. Most people agreed that $10 (double the current $5
fee) was an acceptable price. ]. Biggs said these comments
would be considered when the Lecture was advertised. B,
Harris complained about the quality of the screen used on the
back wall outside for the Lecture and was directed to investi-
gate the cost of hiring one that wouldn't flap in the wind.

o G. Lowe will mark Extended tours (2.5hours) in the roster
book so volunteers are aware when they are occurring when
then sign up for nights. These extended tours are marked in
the advertising brochure but not everyone checks them,

o There may be an Aboriginal Astronomy Night on Saturday
April 14th. This is still to be confirmed. There are 30 people

on a waiting list for this night if it goes ahead.

There being no further General Business the meeting closed at
8.06pm

Next Meeting: Monday March 19th 2007
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